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You may call Debbie Sussmann to get information at 357‐6420. 

Maple Corner Farm 
John and Sarah Meiklejohn 

Nestrovich Farm 
NCCHP Museum 

In Memory of Nancy Petersen 
Mrs. John Phelon 

In memory of David Phelon 
Pietroniro Plumbing & Heating 

In memory of Helen Ripley 
Bob and Cindy Sadowski 

In Memory of Ernie Sattler 
Arline Schultz 

 In memory of Edward J. Schultz, Sr. 
John Stevenson 

William & Coralie Stevenson 
Paul & Debbie Sussmann 

Ted, Ann and Tim Sussmann 
In memory of Reinhold and Florence Sussmann 

West Granville Congregational Church 
Zook and Zelda 

In memory of Betty Carpenter 
Jack and Charlotte Carpenter 

In memory of Con & Joan Clendenin 
Committee for Responsible Energy Decisions 

CRED – Granville.org 
In Memory of Al Daigneau 
Jack and Carolyn Donatini  

In memory of Jack and Gloria Falcetti 
Granville Federated Church 
Granville Historical Society 

Granville Library Club 
Granville Lions Club 

Granville/Tolland Dollars for Scholars 
In memory of Guy and Barbara Hansen 

In Memory of Harlon Hansen 
In memory of Edward Jensen 

Tom and Peggy Jones 
Bonnie King  

Jay & Ann LeClair  
Joe and Dot LeClair 

In memory of June and Harry Lewis 
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PUBLIC INFORMATION 
MEETING 

HAYES RD. SOLAR  - UPDATE 
The Granville Planning Board will hold a 

public information meeting on  
Monday, July 13, 2020 

At Town Hall starting at 7 PM.  
At that meeting, Grasshopper Solar, the new 
owners of the project will present the latest 
information regarding the Large Scale Solar 
Array Project that was approved by special 

permit last year.  
Grasshopper Solar will present information 

about their company and their ongoing role in 
the project. The Eversource engineering plan 

for connection to the grid will also be 
presented. Details on taxation, revenues, road 

work, emergency procedures  and other 
pertinent details will also be discussed. 

If you have questions that you would like to 
see answered at the meeting, please contact 
Richard Pierce, Planning Board chair at 413-

357-6403 or send a note to the Planning 
Board at Town Hall. 
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West Granville  
Congregational Church 

 

1580 Main Road, Route 57 - West Granville 

Due to the Covid-19 Pandemic we are cancelling our services for June and July. 
 

Our Worship Services for 2020 will continue starting in August with our 
Old Home Sunday Service.  The remaining services will be held 

on the 2nd Sunday of each month: 
 

August 9, 2020 - Old Home Sunday 
September 13, 2020 
October 11, 2020 

November 8, 2020 
December 13, 2020 – Christmas Service 

 
All services are at 7PM  

Followed by refreshments and fellowship in the Academy Hall.  

Upcoming Events:   
•  18th Annual Potluck Picnic on Saturday August 8th at 5PM.  This 

year we are having a concert following the picnic! 
Performing this year is the “Sarah The Fiddler Trio”. This concert is 
sponsored by the Granville Cultural Council – Thank You!   

• Scarecrow Contest – Columbus Day Weekend October 12‐14th  

Both the  Church and Academy are available for  rental.   
Please contact Deborah Boulanger  357‐6360  for more information. 

Check our Facebook Page for updates on services and upcoming events!  
https://www.facebook.com/WestGranvilleCongregationalChurch1778/ 
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Green 
Committee 
Pavilion  
On Wednesday 
November 13th, the 
Green Committee 
met to discuss 
building a pavilion on the pad at the Green. When 
the walkway was installed the pad was added so 
someday it could be the base for a pavilion. We 
are excited to start this project and asked to meet 
with the Select Board on Monday November 18th. 
Joe Pietroniero and Amos Carpenter presented 
what we had in mind.  The Select Board were all 
in favor of the pavilion, they had several 
questions and some suggestions. The size would 
be 30X24, with a peaked roof all four sides will be 
open so as not to obstruct the view through the 
Green. There will be electricity and lighting for 
safety. The posts will start with stone pillars, then 
post and beam. As we formulate the plans, we 
will again meet with the Select Board and Bob 
Sullivan. This is a work in progress we will keep all 
informed through meetings and the Country 

Caller. We have always wanted a pavilion on the 
Green, but it took Joe to set things in motion! 

A separate account has been set up to accept 
donations for this project. Rosy Campbell, 
Marjanne Nobbs and Mary Beth Sussmann have 
recently donated. We now have $2265.00 set 
aside for this project. Thank you all who have 
donated. This is a great start for this project, we 
anticipate the cost to be about $6000.00.  
Anyone wishing to donate money send a check to 
the Town Hall indicating it is for the pavilion.  Due 
to circumstances beyond our control we have put 
the building on hold for the time being and hope 
to have it up and useable for the summer of 2021. 

Amos Carpenter 413‐209‐2384, and Joe 
Pietroniero 413‐530‐6634 will oversee the 
Volunteer work force. Please call either one of 
them to donate your time toward this project. 
We know this will be a wonderful addition to our 
already beautiful Green and hope to have this 
built and ready for use before the July 4th2021 
Celebration. (The picture below is a rough idea of 
what we have in mind. Thank you for your 
support with monetary and time donations  
  The Green Committee 

We hope to be open 3rd week of July.  
We offer quarts, 10 pound and 20 pound boxes.  
We encourage orders through our Facebook page or 
by calling any of the above numbers. 
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GRANVILLE DAYS @ BLISS FARM 
July 25, 2020 1:00-5:00 PM 

Bliss Farm will be hosting a gathering of local 
business owners and their products to promote 

what they offer. As a wedding venue we are 
often asked about local businesses. If you want 

to showcase your products and are interested in 
participating in setting up a booth in the event 

barn, please email  l.blakesley@yahoo.com for an application.  
If you have questions call Shawn @ 413‐250‐2558 after 5PM 

We have limited space inside the barn and will offer lawn space as needed 
Fifty Dollars sent with your completed application will be  

refunded when you set up your space. This is a first come first serve event. Granville 
business will have priority until May 1, 2020. 

 
 As a Granville business we hope this will bring add interest to all local business. We will be 

advertising in local papers, inviting wedding planners, towns people, brides and grooms, 
along with anyone interested in local businesses.  

GRANVILLE FEDERATED CHURCH 
American Baptist and United Church of Christ 
16 Granby Rd., Granville, MA 01034 
Interim Pastor: Dr. Rev. John Wilson 
LIKE US ON FACEBOOK AT GRANVILLE 
FEDERATED CHURCH, GRANVILLE, MASS. TO 
KEEP UP ON GFC NEWS 

To contact the church, please leave a message at 
357‐8583 to leave a message for Pastor Wilson. 
 You can also  call a deacon (Dale Flarida 357‐8775, 
Eileen Jerome 357‐6610,  
Fran Wackerbarth 357‐6492, Alan Gregg 357‐6156, 
Laura Fielding 357‐6368), or our head trustee 
Bobbi O'Connell 357‐0194     

Many thanks to Pastor Johnny, Eileen, Bill and 
Lee, Jean, Zeke, Dale, and Alan  for making sure 
that our church services continued online during 
the past several months. We miss everyone, 
however, and are hoping that services will be 
taking part in the church again very soon. 
In the meantime, our services can still be seen on 
You Tube at GFC 2020 and on our Facebook page 
at Granville Federated Church, Granville, Mass.     

Thank you to the many donors who have 
continued their financial support of the church 
during this time. If you wish to donate to the 
church, checks can be sent to: 
Granville Federated Church 
PO Box 246 
Granville, MA 01034  

We have been made aware that the Agape 
School that we help to support in Uganda is 
experiencing health issues with some of their 
livestock. Please pray for them with us.  

Big Y gift cards are available. Please contact 
Karen McLaughlin to purchase them. A 
percentage of the sale goes to help support the 
church. 

The Granville Federated Church Fellowship Hall 
will be available for rent when the church 
reopens , complete with two restrooms, tables, 
chairs and kitchen facilities. 
For more information contact Bobbi O'Connell at 
413 357‐0914 or Karen McLaughlin at 413 357‐
9090 

PLEASE STAY SAFE AND HEALTHY!  
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Joe Pietroniro 
Granville, MA 

EST. 1990 

REPAIR WORK • ADDITIONS • 
BOILERS • REMODELS • GAS 

PIPING • AND MORE 

Commercial and Residential 

Master Lic. # 13035 

In Nursing Home 
Skip and Alice Demarais,  The Arbors,  40 Court Street  Room 329,  Westfield, MA  01085 

Woodlands Cemetery has sites available:  

48 Blandford Road  

Contact us for informaƟon:  

Carolyn DonaƟni  

Dorrie Holmes  

WoodlandsCem@comcast.net 

OBITUARY 

Arline C. (Plouff) Schultz 

Arline, age 94, passed away on Tuesday, June 9, 2020 at her residence. She was born in Russell, MA to 
Clara (Eger) Plouff and John B. Plouff. She was married to the late Edward J. Schultz, Sr. for 66 years. 
Arline attended Woronoco grade schools, and was a graduate of Westfield High School in 1944. She was a 
longtime resident of Granville, and enjoyed spending winters in North Port, FL and summers in Granville. 
As a young mother, Arline was a volunteer in the Ground Observer Corps and manned observation post 
that was located at the Granville Elementary School, and was also an active member of the Home Dept. of 
the Hampden County Improvement League and was installed as a new member of the League’s Order of 
the Pearls in 1965. She was also employed by Noble and Cooley for numerous years before enjoying retired 
life with her husband. Arline loved gardening and was always tending her many flowers which graced her 
home in Granville. Arline is survived by her two children, Edward J. Schultz, Jr. and his wife, Chris of 
Granville and Karen Schultz of Spokane Valley, WA and two cherished grandchildren, Christopher and 
Carrie. Burial will be private. 


